
 

Parish Office Hours:  

Monday thru Thursday   9:00 a.m.—3:00 p.m.  
Friday    Closed 
Saturday     8:30 a.m.—Noon 
  

  

Welcome!  
  

We are pleased that you have come to 
worship with us.    

The doors and hearts of   
our parish family of faith are  

always open, and we invite you  
to contact us at any time:  

  
Parish Office:    
847-362-1005 

  
Fax: 

847-362-6375 
  

Religious Education:  
847-362-0653 

  
Youth Ministry:  
847-362-1021 

  
Parish Website: www.maryofvernon.org  

  

  

St. Mary of Vernon Catholic Church  
236 US Hwy 45  

Indian Creek, Illinois 60061  
  

Fifth Sunday of Easter 
May 7, 2023 

facebook.com/maryofvernon 
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Help Plan a Procession for  
The Feast of Corpus Christi 

 

On Sunday, May 7th at 3:00pm in Parish 
Center there will be a meeting with Fr. 
Shemek about organizing a Corpus Christi 
procession in our parish. If you would like 
to help or learn about this tradition, 
please consider coming.  

New Maintenance Man On Board! 
Please help us welcome Jim “Nacho” Nachowicz to St. Mary of Vernon as our new Mainte-
nance person! 

Jim & his wife, Pam, were a tremendous couple of volunteers during COVID. Jim built the 
Nativity for the Night in Bethlehem, along with palm trees, stones, and many other props. 
He most recently played the role of James the Lesser in the Living Last Supper. 

We are very pleased to have Jim as part of our Parish Staff. 

A letter from Cardinal Cupich . . . 
 
Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 
     Mother’s Day is a time dedicated to remembering all the mothers and mother figures in our lives - the women who 
have fed, nurtured, taught and sustained us. Mothers are essential in every generation, in every moment of each day, 
to the fullness of God’s plan for human life and community. 
     Helping mothers in need is core to our faith, and helping mothers is a central calling for Catholic Charities. As Christ 
reminds us, we must care for women and children in need, especially mothers raising children alone. Your generous 
donation to the Mother’s Day Collection for Catholic Charities enables the Church’s work on behalf of mothers. Catho-
lic Charities helps tens of thousands of mothers each year with counseling services; food, housing and utility assis-
tance; adoption support; home-visit parenting support; domestic violence safe-shelter; and so much more. 
     Your donations are critical to this work of faith. They enable us to be Christ’s hands throughout Cook and Lake 
Counties. As the largest provider of human services in our region, the Catholic Church touches thousands of lives daily 
through the work of Catholic Charities. Catholic Charities relies on the contributions of Catholics who recognize and 
embrace the call to witness and unite in service, as one Church. 
     I reach out to our parishes once each year for support of Charities’ work. Mother’s Day is your chance to make a gift 
to this central, mighty mission of our Church. Please consider donating either: 
 
• In-person during the second collection on Mother’s Day, May 14 
• On-line at www.catholiccharities.net/donate 
• By mail at Catholic Charities, P.O. Box 8275, Carol Stream, IL 60197-8275 
 
     Please accept my sincere gratitude for your past support. I encourage you to be as generous as you can again this 
year, so that together we might witness a message of mercy and hope in a world in need - starting with mothers. 
 
           Sincerely yours in Christ, 
           Blase Cardinal Cupich 
           Archbishop of Chicago 

Children are invited 
to bring flowers from 
home gardens to all 
Masses on Mother’s 
Day weekend (May 
13/14). They will be 

presented to Mary in a procession 
during the Presentation of Gifts. 



Thank you to our children! 

Last weekend we witnessed our children make their donation to the “For our Future” 
Campaign. I was awestruck to see the little ones, some of them barely old enough to 
walk, with little buckets of coins in hands, they walked down the aisle and poured 
those coins into a container in front of the altar.  The sound those coins made when 
they were poured into the container reminded me of the story of the widow’s mite. I 
am truly grateful to our children for their generosity.  

Several months ago, after we had made the decision to go ahead with this campaign, 
we formed various cabinets such as the “Prayer Cabinet,” “Hospitality Cabinet,” “Youth and Children’s Cabinet,” etc. 
The function of the “Youth and Children’s Cabinet” was to speak with our children, especially children in our Religious 
Education Program, on how they can donate toward the “For our Future” Campaign. The children made some boxes 
where they collected their coins.  They did this for several months.  Two weeks ago was the last religious education 
class of the year.  When the children attended that last class, they donated the coins they had saved toward our “For 
our Future” Campaign.  

One of our catechists told me the story of a student in her class, Ismael. Ismael had forgotten to bring his collected coin 
box on the last day of class.  As other students made their donations, Ismael told his teacher he would bring his box of 
coins to the next class. The catechist reported saying to Ismael, “But, today is the last day of class.” Ismael felt so bad 
he had forgotten his coins.  

At the end of class, as students were leaving the classroom, Ismael walked to his teacher, reached into his pocket, 
brought out three dollars and gave them to his teacher for the campaign. He told his teacher he felt bad when he could 
not donate at the time other students were making their donations. Ismael gave three dollars of his own money, not 
money handed to him by his father or mother but his own money. I am truly grateful to Ismael and parishioners like 
him who have made great sacrifices for this campaign. Our children donated $679. 77 in coins and $1092.00 in dollars. 
With the youth and children’s donation of $1771.77, I am pleased to announce to you that we have exceeded our mini-
mum campaign goal of $1,500,000. We have pledges totaling $1,541,849.77 from 268 families. Thank you! I am truly 
excited and grateful. Our focus now is to reach our challenge goal of $2,000,000. This will fully fund all our planned im-
provements and establish a “Future Fund” for ongoing facility maintenance. Remember this is a three-year commit-
ment. Also, every penny donated toward this campaign stays at SMV.  

I am indeed truly grateful for your generosity. May the promise of the Lord in 1 Kings 17:16 remain always with you 
and your loved ones. Amen! 

Blessings always, 
Fr. Ignatius      

Consider Joining the St. Mary of Vernon PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL (PPC) 
     Parishioners have the opportunity to share responsibility for pastoral life at St. Mary of Vernon under the leader-
ship of its pastor through the Parish Pastoral Council (PPC). Members will help to plan and implement short and long 
term strategies to grow our faith community and live the Gospel. 
     Our Parish Council is planning to fill the expiring terms of two members to maintain its full complement of twelve. 
The council needs a variety of ages, experiences and backgrounds to reflect the needs of the dynamic community that 
is St. Mary of Vernon. 

PPC Members will be available in the Narthex after Masses on the 
weekend of May 6/7 to share information and answer questions. 

 The discernment process takes place on Saturday, May 13 from 8:30 a.m. Mass until around noon. Through facilitat-
ed prayer and discussion, those who stepped forward with an openness to the possibility of serving on the PPC discern 
among themselves who is called to be on the council for the next term. 
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Thank you for your pledge to our parish’s For our Future Campaign.  The next step is how to pay your pledge.  You 

will be mailed a statement - payment schedule.  The information was taken from your pledge card, please check it over 

to see that the payment schedule meets your intentions.  If necessary, adjustments can be made at any time by contacting 

the parish office at 847-362-1005 or via email to forourfuture@maryofvernon.org 

There are several ways to make your payments. 

1. Starting with the May June envelope packets there will be a new For our Future envelope specifically for the 

campaign.  This will replace the Building Fund envelope we were previously using. You can use this envelope 

at any time and place it in the regular collection basket.  Please make all checks for the campaign to St. Mary of 

Vernon and separate from your Sunday donation. The envelopes will be sorted by the money counters and han-

dled separately from the regular Sunday collection.   

  

2.  For those who wish to use electronic transactions, you can set up an account through Give Central at 
www.givecentral.org.  The QR code here will take you right to their page.  Give Central will accept credit cards 
and bank ACH transactions.   

• You will be asked the amount of your payment (not the total you pledged, but what your 

regular payment will be). You can get this from your enclosed statement.   

• The date you want to start your payments (May or June) - you can select what day of the 

month. 

• The frequency of your payments, monthly, quarterly, annually, etc. 

• Asked if you want to cover the processing fees.  All electronic payments cost the parish money by way of 

fees; it will be helpful if you are able to cover the cost.  

  

If you already have a Give Central account, you just need to log in to the program and add For Our Future as a 

new event.   

3.   Direct payments from your bank or IRA accounts can be made to the parish.  You can mail your payment direct-

ly to the parish, have it sent directly from your banking institution or set up St. Mary of Vernon as a vendor 

through your bank’s electronic bill paying feature and have your pledge payments sent directly to us.  Please 

make sure your payment is clearly identified as to whom it is from and that it is for the campaign. 

  

If you have any questions please call the parish office or email forourfuture@maryofvernon.org   

For our Future Campaign Payment Options 

Gorman Sullivan Scholarship for  
Carmel Catholic High School  

 
The SMV Men’s Club will award two scholarships of 
$1000 each to children of St. Mary of Vernon registered 
parishioners. Applications will be available in the SMV 
Parish Office and through Ms. Debbie Eppel at Carmel. 
deppel@carmelhs.org. Deadline for application is May 

19. Don’t delay - the scholarship application re-

quires a letter of recommendation and an essay!  

Laudato Si Mass 
Sunday, May 21 at 12:30 pm  
Most Blessed Trinity Church  

Immaculate Conception Campus 
508 Grand Avenue, Waukegan, IL 60085 

 
Laudato Si’ Week began as a way to celebrate the first 
anniversary of Pope Francis’ encyclical letter, “Laudato Si’: 
On Care for Our Common Home. This year, with the 
theme of “Hope for the Earth. Hope for Humanity,” Cath-
olics across the world will unite their communities as one 
human family in prayer and action to care for the Earth 
and the most vulnerable. Bishop Grob will celebrate, with 
Fr. Tim O’Malley as concelebrant. Reception following. All 
are welcome. 
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Pictures from COVE Fundraiser on 
April 29 

Page 5 



May 7, 2023                        Fifth Sunday of Easter                            Page 6 



ALPHA OMEGA 
ST. MARY OF VERNON  

HIGH SCHOOL YOUTH MINISTRY 

See page 10 for details! 



                   Men’s Club News 
 
May 15 - Monthly meeting - gather at Mickey Finn’s at 7 P.M. for conversation, drinks, snacks and 
camaraderie. $20 - RSVP to Bob Reinert at bob.eagle76@gmail.com 
 
July 3 -  Save the Date!  Cubs vs Brewers in Milwaukee! Tailgate and ticket $50 for 
adults, $30 for Seniors & Kids. 
 

 
Gorman Sullivan Scholarship for Carmel Catholic High School. The Men’s Club will award two scholarships of 
$1000 each to children of St. Mary of Vernon registered parishioners. Applications will be available in the SMV Parish 
Office and through Ms. Debbie Eppel at Carmel. deppel@carmelhs.org. Deadline for application is May 19. 

Women of the Mantle 
Happy 1st Sunday in May! 

We are in an exciting moment in liturgical time for our parish with various sacraments and feast days happening all the 
time and for spiritual growth within our community and SMV family!! 
 
The Women of the Mantle gatherings are no exception! We have embarked on the study of the Feminine Genius by 
author and presenter Lisa Cotter on the Hallow app, and have all begun to discern the beautiful possibilities of creating 
a Marian Garden to honor Our Mother Mary in our own special way during her month of May.  
 
All women are invited from high school age and up to join us for our next gathering on the last Wednesday of the 
month on May 31st, in the church Narthex at 7pm. 
 
Please contact Connie Lopez with any inquiries at 224.420.0862 

  

 

May 6th & May 7th 

At all masses this weekend! 
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Monday, May 8— Acts 14:5-18; Jn 14:21-26 
          8:30am—No intention 

Tuesday, May 9— Acts 14:19-28; Jn 14:27-31a 

 8:30am—No intention  

Wednesday, May 10 —Acts 15:1-6; Jn 15:1-8  St. John of Avila;   
  7:00am—No intention               St. Damien de Veuster 
Thursday, May 11 - Acts 15:7-21; Jn 15:9-11 
 8:30am - No intention 
Friday, May 12—Acts 15:22-31; Jn 15:12-17  Saints Nereus & Achilleus; 
 7:00am—All my people      St. Pancras    
Saturday, May 13—Acts 16:1-10; Jn 15:18-21  Our Lady of Fatima 
 8:30am—No intention 
 5:00pm - No intention 
Sunday, May 14—Acts 8:5-8, 14-17; 1 Pt 3:15-18; Jn 14:15-21 

 7:45am—Jean Fabbri 
 9:30am—Lucille Grosko, Matilda Mores, Florine Mendonca 
 11:15am—Carmen F. Diaz 

Readings,  Feasts and Mass Intentions This Week 

Our Sick Who Have Requested Prayer  
AnneGene Fortman,  

Nathaniel Lee, Melody Ruane,  
Maybelee Gifford, David Beckman,  
Mary Schurder, Charles Richtfort,       

Carlo Bello, Peyton Newman,  
Leonard Becker, Jim Ewing,  

John Hornung, Jr.,  
Rene Steigerwald, Paul Carrica,           

Alice Seitz, Jasmin Kruse,  
Eric Fernandes, Sarah Weigert, 

Ruth Erickson, Lyle Berndt, Tom Haaker 

Banns of Marriage 
With joy we announce the upcoming 
marriage of 

 
Ricky Bui & Thi Linh 

 
Please pray for them as they prepare 
for their marriage in the Lord. 

Mass Presiders & Homilists 
 May 13 & 14, 2023 

 5:00 PM  Presider: Fr. Ignatius   Homilist: Mother’s Reflection 
 7:45 AM  Presider: Fr. Shemek   Homilist: Mother’s Reflection 
 9:30 AM  Presider: Fr. Bob     Homilist: Mother’s Reflection 
 11:15 AM Presider: Fr. Shemek   Homilist: Mother’s Reflection 

Our Recently Deceased 
Please pray for the repose of the soul 
of: 

Eugene Trautlein, 
husband of Ramona Trautlein 

 

We offer our sympathy to the family 
and pray that his soul now rests in 
peace and joy in the arms of God. 

MAJ Jay Althoff, USA 
FC2 Trevor A. Amos, USN 
FN Nathan Bernardo Andres, USN 
ITC Rickie Arnold, USN 
SGT Rosannah Bernardo, USA 
1LT Kevin Bloom, USA 
COL Steven Carozza, USA 
Sgt Michael J. Cinnick, USMC 
SGT Thomas Cleary, USA 
E3 James Colston, USN 
PO2 Swen Erickson, USN 
ETV1 Michael Gielczyk, USN 
LT Alex Hoersten, USN 
SPC Kevin Holum, USA 
1LT Nicole Keane, USA 
LT Kendall G. Knorr, USN 

LCp Matthew Kukula, USMC 
Cpl Michael Kukula, USMC 
LT Melanie C. Lecaroz, USN 
LTC Paul J. Milas, USA 
CPT Christian A. Moree, USA 
Capt Sean P. Morrow, USMC 
Maj Thomas W. Morrow, USMC 
LT Kelly K. Nagle, USN 
SFC David Ptak, USA 
Maj Matthew Tegeler, USAF 
CDR Matthew Wauson, USN 
HN Anthony J. Wick, USN 
2ndLT Michael D.Wick, Jr, USMC 
CPT Stephen M. Woldridge, USA 
LCpl Tyler Zamsky, USMC 

Please call Sue Wogan at 847-362-1005 if you would like to add your loved one to 
this list or have any changes to their information. 

Please Pray For Our SMV Loved Ones Who Serve in the Military 

Baptisms Last Week 
Made children of God by water and the 
Spirit: 

Harrison Jacob Holtz, 
son of Jacob Holtz & Brianna Prisching 

 

Teddi Mae Jaenicke, 
daughter of Jordan Jaenicke & 

Cassidy Adams 

 

Camila Dolores Rodriguez, 
daughter of Liberio Rodriguez & 

Naomi Solano 

 

Benjamin Lawrence Wojciak, 
son of Matthew Wojciak & 

Allison Dunn 
 

We congratulate the proud parents 
and welcome the newest members of 
our community of faith. 
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NEED HELP? 

 Youth Ministry Bake Sale & Flocking Signup 

Sunday, May 7 

• Masses at 7:45am, 9:30am, 11:15am, Church 

• 3:00pm - Liturgy Team, PC 

• 6:30pm - Youth Ministry 8th Grade Wel-
come Event, PC 

   
Monday, May 8 

• 7:00am - Healing Rosary, 118 

• 8:30am—Mass, Chapel 

• 7:00pm - Care for Our Common Home, 110 
 

Tuesday, May 9 

• 8:30am—Mass, Chapel 

• 9:30am - Small Christian Comm, 118 

• 11:30am - K of C Lunch Bunch, 110 

• 2:00pm - Teen Choir, Church 

• 6:30pm - Children’s Choir, Church 

• 6:30pm - PREP ChiRho Meeting, PC 
 

Wednesday, May 10 

• 7:00am—Mass, Chapel 

• 3:00pm - SPRED Team, 113 

• 6:00pm - Liturgy Team, PC 

• 6:30pm - Knights of Columbus, Quad 
• 7:30pm—Choir Rehearsal, Church 

Thursday, May 11 

• 8:30am—Mass, Chapel 
 

Friday, May 12 

• 7:00am—Mass, Chapel 

 
Saturday, May 13 

• 8:30am—Mass, Chapel 

• 5:00pm - Mass, Church 
 

Happy Mothers Day! 

 
Sunday, May 14 

• Masses at 7:45am, 9:30am, 11:15am, 
Church 

 
Location Code: 
AC=Administration Center 
ACCR= Admin Center Conference Room 
GH=Great Hall, JP Finnegan Center 
NH=North Hall, JP Finnegan Center 
N—Narthex 
O/S—Off-Site 
PC or Numbers= JP Finnegan Center or Classrooms 
PO=PREP Office 
RMR—Rectory Meeting Room (Lower Level) 
SHO—Sharing Hands OfficeTR=Teen Room 

Alcohol Abuse: 
Call Alcoholics Anonymous 847-362-1811 
Information on Al-Anon & Adult Children 
of Alcoholics can be found at 
1-888-425-2666 or www.niafg.org   
 

Gambling: 
Call Sarah at 847-546-6450 or visit 
www.gamblingservices@nicasa.org.  
 

Narcotics: 
www.na.org  
 

Emotions Anonymous: 
847-370-6937; Ask for Don.  
 

Drinking or Emotional Problems: 
Holbrook Counseling Center of Mundelein,  
312-655-7725 
 

Physical/sexual abuse: 
The Zacharias Sexual Abuse Center offers 
counseling for children & adult survivors of 
abuse. Call 847-244-1187. 
Hot line is 847-872 -7799. 
 

Reporting Allegations of Child Abuse to 
Civil Authorities: 
Contact Matt Chancey, Chief of Criminal 
Division at 847-377-3000. D.C.F.S. 
1-800-252-2873. 
 

To report sexual abuse of minors by 
priests or deacons, lay employees, and/or 
volunteers: Call Moira Reilly, LCSW, 
312-534-5205. mreilly@archchicago.org. 
 

Domestic Violence Help: 
WINGS 24 Hour Hotline, Counseling &   
Emergency Shelter: 847-221-5680; 
National Domestic Violence 24 hr Hotline:  
800-799-7233; National Dating Abuse 
Helpline: 866-331-9474. 
In an Emergency dial 911.  
 

Information on Elder Abuse: 
www.nursinghomeabusecenter.com/
resources/faith/ 
Pregnant and Need Help? 
Call 847-249-2700 (Aid for Women of 
Northern Lake County)  

SMV Week at a Glance 
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LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here and Support Our Parish!

 
CONTACT ME  Jeff Hansen

 
jhansen@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2683

Free Consultation! New to Medicare? I Can Help! 

Medicare | Health | Small  Group | Life | Supplemental

COBRA too expensive? See if subsidized
health insurance can get you in a better spot.

Marc Alexander
Licensed Insurance Agent
Parishioner for over 20 years

(224) 213-5514



St. Mary of Vernon Catholic Church 
Parish Office: 847-362-1005; Religious Education: 847-362-0653; Youth Ministry: 847-362-1021; Fax: 847-362-6375 

Website: www.maryofvernon.org 

Sunday Masses: 

Saturdays at 5:00 PM; 

Sundays at 7:45am, 9:30am & 11:15am 
 

Weekday Mass: 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 8:30am  

Wednesday & Friday 7:00am  
 

Reconciliation:  

Saturdays at 4:15pm or by appointment - please call the Parish 
 Office. 

Baptisms & Weddings: 

Please call the Rectory to make arrangements as far 

 in advance as possible. 

Anointing of the Sick: 4th Saturday of the Month at 8:30am 
Mass 

Rev. Ignatius Ike Anaele, Pastor 

Rev. Przemek Tomczyk, Associate Pastor 

John Glenn, Deacon 

Gerald E. Nora, Deacon 

Phillip Pagnotta, Jr., Deacon 

James W. Wogan, Deacon 

Marion Hornung, Director of Religious Education 

Jim Welch, Youth Minister 

Mark Schmitz, Director of Music  

Jen Daniels, Business Manager 

Frank Ruder, Director of Sharing Hands 

 

Contact for people with special needs: 

 johnglenn108@comcast.net 
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